Union Council Meeting
Minutes
April 18, 2022
Present:
Liam Granlund
Evanka Annyapu
Sydney Tang
Susan Dibbell
Mark Guthier

Heidi Lang

Julia Pletta
Christina Olstad

Paul Peppard
Stratford Vandlik
Reilly Coon 

Jenny Faust

Aerin Lammers 

Kevin Jacobson 

Visitor: 

Danielle Brzezinski 
Grace Thomas
Andy Trampf

Ed Janairo

Henry Ptacek

Kyra Emmanouilidis 

Meeting called to order at 5:03 p.m.

Motion: Sydney moved approval of the March 21, meeting minutes. Evanka seconded the motion.  March Meeting Minutes were approved. 
Land Acknowledgement was read by Liam.
Open Forum

· Open Forum- no speakers. 
New Business

· Presentation of PAC Budget:
· Henry shared the WUD Performing Arts Committee Budget. The presentation is in Box to review. The committee this year worked on maximizing their resources. Their major challenges were returning to in-person shows, programming for the 22/23 season and producing new series in real time. They had a 6 concert series events this year. The Jazz series also had 6 events, which was also a new subscription series. 
· Elizabeth Snodgrass, via video, shared the Theater budget, which consists of: administration, box office, internal (theater season), and external (rentals). She reviewed the Theater Season budget. 95% of the budget is direct expenses (cost to put on the events). Artist Fees make up 70% of the budget. 
· Motion: to approve the 2022/2023 PAC Budget. Susan moved approval. Sydney second. Unanimously approved. Motion approved. 
· Presentation of Hoofer Budgets:
· Grace shared the Hoofer Budgets. The presentation is in Box to review. Grace gave an overview of Hoofers. All club’s collect revenue via four main mechanisms: membership dues, payments from trips, fundraising and donations. Clubs have been able to boost membership and programming significantly this past year. They have increased council fees to cover additional administrative costs. Grace gave an overview of each club’s budget. 
· Motion: to approve the 2022/2023 Hoofer Club Budgets. Julia moved approval. Strat second. Unanimously approved. Motion passed. 
· Dining & Hospitality DEI Food Policies:
· The DEI Food policy is in the Box folder to review. There are 2 policies. 
· DS1-2: Food Pricing for RSO’s. This discusses the discount that is given to RSO’s. The main change is for off menu items.  Discounts will not apply to off menu items.   
· Motion: to approve the change of allowing off menu items, but with no discounts. Sydney first. Evanka second. Unanimously approved. Motion approved. 
· DS1-4: Food & Beverage On Union Premises: outside food is not allowed on Union premises unless under certain procedures. The change to the policy is: Potlucks are now no longer allowed for events with over 50 people. 
· Motion: to approve the change of no longer having over 50 people at potlucks, and addition of links. Strat first. Aerin second. Unanimously approved. Motion passed. 
· Homecoming Executive Board Approval:

· The Homecoming officer selection document is in the Box folder. Heidi shared that at the last meeting it was decided that Union Council would approve the Homecoming Officers. Homecoming Officers were recruited in February/March. They received 7 applicants for 4 executive positions, and 6 for the other positions. The team being recommended for approval is in Box.
· Motion: approve the selected nominees for Homecoming Officers. Aerin first. Evanka second. Unanimously approved. Motion passed.  
· Administration Hiring Shortage Recommendation:

· Julia shared the recommendations the Administration Advisory Board came up with in regard to the hiring shortage at the Wisconsin Union. They have 4 recommendations to consider. Last fall they had 3 committees, and one of them focused on the hiring shortage. They did an internal survey of student workers, and then did focus groups of Union student workers. 
· Recommendation 1: Conduct deeper research on workplace benefits. Potential solutions: SEAG coupons need a 3-week minimum, electronic distribution. They then looked into a graduation retention wage. 
· Recommendation 2: Investigate and potentially revise student employee training. Potential solution: conduct training in non-peak hours, designated student trainers in each unit, and then train student employees for all units and positions. 
· Recommendation 3: Increase awareness, accuracy and eas of applications for open positions. Potential solutions: online job postings, and increased awareness of upward mobility. 
· Recommendation 4: Highlight positive findings to promote student hiring and retention. 
· Council members gave their feedback, and had a discussion. 
Union Council Advisory Boards- Julia, Liam, Sydney, Evanka

· Administration- Julia- Julia shared the update to hiring shortage. 
· Dining & Hospitality- Liam-   Liam shared the big changes to the dining procedures that are being worked on. Overview: Potlucks over 50 will no longer be allowed. The DEI food policy is a new one that will help set up having authentic food into the Union. Once a month RSO’s will be allowed to have multicultural food events. These will be worked on this summer. 
· Facilities- Sydney- Sydney shared that she has no current updates. They will be meeting next week to discuss the reflection room. 
· Program & Leadership-Evanka- Evanka shared that they just had their last meeting. They reviewed the Associate Director compensation. They also started to talk about leadership development content. Student representation is a big thing they are looking at for next year. 
Officer Reports
· President: Liam shared that they are wrapping up the year. The final Directorate meeting was last week. Liam is working on Senior Bash, which is April 29th. Liam is also working on a one page recommendation for an internal fund. 
· VP of Internal Relations: Sydney shared that they are working on recognition events. And a lot of transition of the new officers. 
· VP of External Relations: Evanka shared that they are busy with events. Bill Nye is next Monday. 
· Secretary Update: Mark shared that the Chancellor search is still on schedule. The Divine Nine construction project is almost done and will be celebrated on May 7. 
· Treasurer Update: Susan shared that the Terrace is now open. We do not currently have the staff to extend hours in the summer. 
· Motion: keep building hours to what they are currently and not extend them for the summer. Memorial Union would close at 11pm on Sunday through Wednesday, and midnight on Thursday, Friday or Saturday. Strat first. Aerin second. Unanimously approved. Motion passed. 
Action Items & Updates
· ASM Update: Aerin shared that they have their last council meeting this Wednesday. Their officer election is this Sunday. They worked on Tuition Equity for undocumented students at their last meeting. There are a lot of earth week events happening this week. 
· SSFC Update: Kevin shared they just presented their budget to the Chancellor. They are finishing up reviewing their internal bylaws.  
· Dean of Students Update: Dean Olstad shared that they are partnering with the police department to be proactive for the Mifflin Street block party. They are focusing on the Wisconsin Welcome calendar. International students are being offered virtual advising. 
· Summer Programming Update: Heidi shared the summer programming schedule. Programming will be back to normal. Wednesday through Saturday will have live music on the Terrace. Lakeside Cinema is returning. Jazz Fest on June 18th. Outdoor UW Rentals, Art Zone programming and  Games on the Union South Plaza. 
Meeting adjourned at 6:59pm.
